Nov. 5, 2011,

Ms.Byerley,

Assistant General Counsel

Dear Ms. Byerley,

I am sorry to inform you, that after 21 years in business, Women's Aid Clinic, IDPH LIC. NO. 7001647 will be closing as of November 10, 2011.

As an Administrator of the Women's Aid Clinic, I disagree with the Noncompliance Findings from the licensure survey of the Facility by the department staff, which ended on September 7, 2011. One of the conditions was due to" the facility's failure to perform CPR for a patient who died after a surgical procedure". The paramedics initiated a CPR at the Facility before the patient was transferred to St. Francis hospital. CPR was not needed before paramedics arrived.

I requested a hearing before but I do not need it anymore as of today, due to the closing On November 10, 2011.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (847) 676-2428.

Sigcerely.

Larisa Rozansky

Women's Aid Clinic